Review on the scientific and technical justification for the extension of the theme 

“Investigations of neutron nuclear interactions and properties of the neutron” for including into JINR Topical plan for 2020-2022. 
The presented justification provides a list of main research areas of FLNP for 2020-2022 in the field of nuclear physics using neutrons, as well as the expected scientific and methodical results.  The activities listed in the paper are a continuation of the earlier started research carried out within the stated theme and aimed at the implementation of the tasks included in the Seven-Year Plan for the Development of JINR for 2017-2023 in the field of "Nuclear Physics". Based on the study of the materials of reports for 2017 and 2018, the realization of the research program on this theme in 2017-2018 can be considered quite successful. The reason for this conclusion is a large list of publications and reports on the subject matter, quoted in these reports. It is important to note the fact that it is possible to observe a reasonable ratio between the fundamental and applied areas in the research program using neutrons of FLNP JINR. In accordance with the realities of our time, the expansion of the applied area is inevitable, yet it should not take place at the expense of the basic science. The fact that the proposed program preserves the “traditional” areas for FLNP — research on violations of fundamental symmetries in the neutron nuclear interactions and study of the fundamental properties of a neutron — undoubtedly deserves the approval and support of the entire neutron community. Equally, the intention of FLNP specialists to create in the coming years a prototype of an all-wave neutron polarizer should be supported. The availability of such a device at the intense resonance neutron source IREN, at IBR-2 and the future high-intensity neutron source will allow to carry out experiments on them at a level that cannot be achieved today at any of the neutron sources operating in the Russian Federation. It is very interesting to propose a new method for measuring the neutron lifetime on the extracted beam of the IBR-2 reactor. Both the idea itself and the fact that its implementation can be started today are appealing. The subject of the applied research with neutrons carried out at FLNP is so extensive and diverse that it deserves separate detailed consideration. 
Therefore, within the framework of this brief review, I will allow myself only to express their unconditional support and hope that the staff of FLNP JINR in collaboration with colleagues from various institutes of the Russian Federation and other countries will continue to receive such results that will convince even people very far from science that neutrons should be considered, first of all, as a tool for studying and transforming the world around us.
In conclusion, I would like to express my approval of the justification for the extension of the theme “Investigations of neutron nuclear interactions and properties of the neutron” in 2020–2022 and wish the staff of the FLNP JINR success and new achievements in their scientific research.
Senior Researcher, Ph.D. 
Advanced Development Department

NRC “Kurchatov Institute” – PNPI



O.A. Shcherbakov

